
Ashton Golf Club General Committee Meeting Thursday June 16th 38. 

Present: - R Wood in the Chair. 

Messrs: - Jas Kershaw, E Raines, G Robson, Syd Hall, J H Barratt, E S Jones, H L Boardman, R Bennett, 

W H Andrew and J Gibson. 

 

The Minutes of last Meeting held May 12th were read and adopted. 

The following accounts were passed for payment: - J W Hall Ltd 1/6/9, Taylor & Fothergill 5/13/-, 

Electricity Account 7/5/7, Tom King 4/10/5, John Penman 1/11/4, Henshaws 23/9/-.Total £43-16-1. 

 

The following duly nominated and seconded were passed for membership by ballot: - Mr W H 

Fowler, Mr W Greaves, Mr W M Laycock and Mrs M M M Laycock, and Mrs Sargent. 

 

It was reported that plans of the new water closet in the Gents Locker Room had been submitted to 

the Authorities for approval, and such plans were in order, but notice of approval had not yet been 

received. It was decided that Messrs Ridyard & Sons be given the order to carry out the work. 

 

The amended rules of the Club were briefly considered and it was decided that Mr Andrew should 

prepare a draft, each member of the Committee to receive a copy for consideration before the next 

meeting. 

 

The Minutes of the Handicap Committee were not produced owing to the absence of Mr J Taylor. 

 

The Minutes if the House and Greens Committees were passed as read. 

 

The Secretary reported that new scheme for Insurance had been lately introduced in respect of 

Unemployment and National Health and that he had written the Ministry of Health for a ruling in 

regard to the Steward and the Professional. It was decided to await a reply. 

 

In regard to the plan submitted for a new W.C. in the Gents Locker Room, it was decided to carry out 

same as suggested. 

 

The question of Caddies Fees and their Grading in two divisions were discussed, and it was decided 

that Haslam be asked to submit in writing his suggestions, also to hold himself in readiness to attend 

the next meeting if required. 

 

The question of new members owing subscription was discussed and it was decided that in future 

new members be written stating that on payment of subscription they will receive a copy of the 

Calendar. 

 

It was decided that the Secretary write Mr C W Cooper new member asking for immediate payment 

of his subscription. 

 

 

Rupert Wood 

Capt. 14/7/38. 

 


